NATIONAL CONFERENCE OF INSURANCE LEGISLATORS

INSURANCE LEGISLATORS FOUNDATION (ILF) BOARD

SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 22, 2002

MINUTES


The National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) Insurance Legislators Foundation Board (ILF) Board met at the Grand Hyatt San Francisco Hotel in San Francisco, California, on Friday, November 22, 2002, at 11:45 a.m.


Sen. William J. Larkin, Jr. of New York, ILF Board President, presided.


Members of the ILF Board present were:



Sen. Steven Geller, FL



Rep. Terry Parke, IL



Sen. Edward Oliver, MN



Rep. Craig Eiland, TX



Rep. Kathleen Keenan, VT


Others present were:


Mr. Robert Mackin, Mackin & Company, ILF Executive Vice President


Ms. Susan Nolan, Mackin & Company, NCOIL Deputy Executive Director

MINUTES


Upon a motion made and seconded, the Board unanimously voted to approve, as submitted, the minutes of its Friday, July 12, 2002, meeting held in Boston, Massachusetts.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS


Sen. Larkin announced that the new ILF officers would be: President: Rep. Keenan; Vice President: Sen. Geller; Secretary-Treasurer: Rep. Eiland.  He also said that Rep. Brian Kennedy, RI, would replace Senator Oliver on the Board.  He said that the other members were:

· Rep. Terry Parke, IL

· Assem. Clare Farragher, NJ

· Sen. Harvey Tallackson, ND

· Rep. Frank Wald, ND

· Sen. Dale Schultz, WI

ADMINISTRATION

   FINANCIALS


The Board unanimously approved the unaudited June 30 and September 30, 2002 financials.

   MARKET CONDUCT STUDY


Mr. Mackin reported that over $100,000 had been raised for the second phase of the market conduct study.  He said that there was a tremendous response from many segments of the industry.


The chair then acknowledged Jim Schacht of PricewaterhouseCoopers (PWC) who presented the Board with a brief preview of what the final project would look like.  He said that the final project would be presented to the Board at the NCOIL meeting in July.  


In response to a question from Rep. Parke, Mr. Schacht said that the first report gave an overview of the market conduct surveillance system and it also showed the problems that existed within the system.  He said that the second report would give legislators a unique approach to market conduct regulation and surveillance.  He said that the study would acknowledge what the NAIC was doing to address the problems identified in the first study, but would show legislators a different perspective on how to make market conduct regulation as effective as possible.  He then said that using the study, legislators would be able to develop sound public policy to address market conduct regulation.  He added that the study would be specific and would offer recommendations on an ideal market conduct regulatory system.  He said, for example, that one of the ideas featured in the study was uniformity of market conduct and how to make the system more fair, less expensive, less obtrusive and would still protect consumers.  

   FLOOD STUDY


Ms. Nolan reported that the Board planned to hold a hearing at the Spring Meeting in Savannah based on the ILF report Rising Waters, Mounting Challenge – Flood Prevention, Protection and Assistance.  She said the hearing would focus on how the report could be used to lead to better public policy regarding flood insurance, as well as prevention, protection and mitigation, and areas of possible improved interaction between stakeholders.  She said that at the July Meeting, the Board would review the information from the hearing and could refer the information to the Property-Casualty Insurance Committee, which could consider ways to develop that information.  She then said that at the Annual meeting in November, if the committee chose to do so, model legislation could be developed based on the guide.


Mr. Mackin said that a similar timetable would exist for the Market Conduct II study.   He said that states such as Rhode Island and North Carolina had done a remarkable job on flood mitigation, flood insurance, and flood community programs.


Sen. Larkin said that there was a whole page in the study dedicated to what legislators could do for their constituents regarding flood mitigation.

OTHER BUSINESS


There being no further business, the Committee adjourned at 11:45 a.m.
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